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March 23, 2020 

Planned Coal Creek Natural Area surveying at the end of 
March and in early April 

 
King County Wastewater Treatment Division (WTD) will be working in 
the Natural Area in the end of March and early April to inform project 
design and environmental review. Starting at the end of March, crews 
will: 
 
• Survey background noise near planned work areas to understand 

current noise levels.  
• Survey the creek and other sites to gather data on current 

environmental conditions. 

 
Surveys will not impact access to the Upper West Trailhead parking 
lot or Natural Area trails.  
 
What to expect 
 
• Noise surveys will start the week of March 27 lasting about three days. 
• Creek surveys will start the second week of April and last about four weeks.  
• Crews will work weekdays from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m.  
• Crews will be marked in bright clothing and will use handheld survey equipment. 
 
About the project 
King County WTD is designing a new sewer line to replace an existing line that runs under the Coal Creek 
Natural Area. The existing 2.5-mile long pipe provides service to Bellevue and Newcastle and is nearing 
maximum capacity during large rain events. The new design will move the pipeline away from the natural area 
and serve Bellevue and Newcastle communities for another 50 years or more. 
 
Contact us with questions or concerns 
The County is ready to work with you every step of the way, especially during uncertain times. We are currently 
following the direction of King County and Seattle Public Health and limiting in-person meetings. If you have 
questions, please contact Monica Van der Vieren at 206-477-5502 or 
monica.vandervieren@kingcounty.gov.  
  

Survey crews will use handheld survey 
equipment to gather data along the 
Creek. 
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Want more information?  
Visit: https://www.kingcounty.gov/CoalCreekSewer 
Call or email: Monica Van der Vieren at monica.vandervieren@kingcounty.gov or 206-477-5502 
 
Our team is ready to work with you for your translation needs. For translated materials, please visit 
https://www.kingcounty.gov/CoalCreekSewer 
Nuestro equipo está preparado para trabajar con usted si necesita una traducción. Para obtener los materiales 
traducidos, visite https://www.kingcounty.gov/CoalCreekSewer 

당사의 팀은 여러분과 협력하여 여러분의 번역 필요에 부응하고 있습니다. 번역된 자료를 보시려면 아래를 

방문하십시오. https://www.kingcounty.gov/CoalCreekSewer 

Наша команда готова помочь вам с переводом. Для получения переведенных материалов посетите 
https://www.kingcounty.gov/CoalCreekSewer 

Nhóm của chúng tôi sẵn sàng làm việc với quý vị để đáp ứng các nhu cầu dịch thuật của quý vị. Để đọc tài liệu dịch 
thuật, vui lòng truy cập https://www.kingcounty.gov/CoalCreekSewer 

我们的团队随时可以协助您的翻译需求，请在 https://www.kingcounty.gov/CoalCreekSewer查看翻译的资料。 

我們的團隊隨時可以協助您的翻譯需求，請至 https://www.kingcounty.gov/CoalCreekSewer 檢視翻譯的資料。 
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